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Ospringe Parish Council 

The Annual Parish Meeting was held on Wednesday 5th May 2021. Due to the COVID 19 situation and the change in regulations to allow Parish Councils to hold virtual meetings this meeting was accessible to the public via Zoom.us website via the meeting ID: 845 1853 2421 Password: 634925.  The meeting commenced at 7.15pm.

Present:			A Keel – Chairman
			Cllr A Greason
			H Williams
B Flynn
C Elworthy – joined at 7.23 pm
Cllr R Simmons
			Cllr D Simmons
			
			K Lockwood – Clerk
Apologies were received from J Dean-Kimili medical reasons. Approved.
The meeting was also attended by members of the public.
064/21	Signing of Minutes – All were in agreement for the Chairman to sign the Minutes as a true record of the business transacted at the Annual Parish Meeting in 2019.

065/21	Matters Arising
	There were no matters arising.
066/21	Chairman’s Report
	There had been no Annual Parish meeting in 2020 therefore the Chairman reported on Ospringe Parish Council activities in the last two years.  
	There had been no changes to councillors or the Clerk.
	Planning - there had been small and large applications that the parish council had deliberated on. A number of applications were for the Perry Court development most of which were for outside the parish but included one for the south west corner which lies within the Parish for a sportsfield, car parking and allotments.  There had been a large application by Brogdale Farm for a demonstration garden, new visitor centre and adding to facilities. Brogdale had also submitted an outline application for a nursery school and industrial units.  PFCA had submitted its application for approval of reserved matters on the outline consent obtained by the Parish Council. Other applications that the PC deliberated on included for Queen Court Barn, the barn on Box Lane, several applications relating to Judds Folly Hotel, a new dwelling at Bayfield Farm, two Willow Farm applications – one outstanding, camping and holiday pod accommodation at Woodhill, and conversion of buildings to residential at Churchman’s Farm.  The PC also commented on Land at Homestall Hill outside the parish, and had had correspondence regarding a proposal for a care home at Syndale.
	Highways -the council has continued to press for the repair of potholes and the cleansing of gullies. The Brogdale Road had been partially closed in 2020 as part of the Perry Court development, and the parish council were instrumental in implementing a traffic management system to elevate the impact of the closure due to the Perry court development on the rural lanes.  The parish council had also engaged with Kent Highway services during the A251 road closure in 2019 to likewise reduce disruption and overuse of rural lanes.  In 2020 the parish council had been concerned at vehicles parked close to the A251/Porters Lane junction by sightseers of the poppies in the adjacent field. There is ongoing concern over the speed of vehicles and the overuse of country lanes, and the parish council is looking at a package of measures to try and tackle these issues.
	The annual litter pick had not taken place due to COVID 19. There is hope of one being organised later in 2021
	Lighting - Column L in Bayfield had been replaced and repositioned.  The upgrading of lamps to LED had achieved considerable energy cost savings.
	The parish council had been approached regarding the burning of noxious materials in 2020. There had been no more reports on this.  
	Allotments- a new mower had been purchased. Fencing and hedging work had been carried out.   There is continuing demand for allotments necessitating new plots to be created. More fencing is required and track repairs. The rent paid by the Council for the land had been increased and had had to be passed on to allotment holders. 
	Website - The Chairman thanked Cllr B Flynn for his work on making the website accessibility compliant.
	Councillors and Clerk - The Chairman thanked the Councillors and the Clerk for their continued support, and their work for the parish and residents.
067/21	Parish Council finances
	The PC believes the public funds are prudently managed and always endeavours to take care over expenditure. The PC is a public body and is accountable.  For 2019/2020 the precept had been kept the same at £7,500 and to balance the budget some reserves had had to be used. The parish council retained the precept at £7,500.  The Chairman gave the figures for both the general and allotment reserves.

The Chairman then adjourned the official business of the meeting.  Representatives of various local organisations were invited to say a few words.

Frances Moskovits for Painters Forstal Gardening Club- Due to COVID 19 live events had been cancelled.  Online events had been popular and a lot of new members had joined, including some from overseas.  Thanks was given to the webmaster and his wife for their efforts supporting the club. The membership fees had been waived for the year.  A small plant sale will be held in May. 

	Ospringe School- The head was unable to attend.

Lorenden School - The Clerk read a report sent from the Head. The Head thanked the staff for their continued efforts to provide online learning during the COVID 19 pandemic.  She will taking up a position as head of another school and wished the PC luck in their future activities. 

The Friends of Ospringe Church - Cllr R Simmons reported that there had been no access into the church, no meetings or AGM due to COVID 19 restrictions.  Activities were just starting to open up. 

Ospringe in Bloom – this was reported upon by Harvey Williams on behalf of Mary Williams.  The 2019 event was a success. Judging was from the pavement. Prizes were in the form of vouchers for The Alma Thanks was given to the judges.  There was no event in 2020.  Harvey and Mary Williams are relocating so new volunteers would be needed to run the event.   The Chairman thanked Harvey and Mary Williams for their work and asked that any volunteers should contact the PC. A note would be placed on the website.

Lorenden Trust-There was no report.

PFCA - Prof Bennett shared slides on the progress of the Community Hall project. Information was given on the grants applied for, and the project schedule for the next few months. It is hoped that building is work will begin in September.   A request had been made to the PC for the council to take out a PWLB loan but this was pending for further details to be forthcoming. The project is at stage 2 in the lottery funding but this requires the other funding needed to be guaranteed.  The community had been raising funds despite not being able to hold live events. Prof Bennett paid tribute to the Vice Chair Brian Lloyd who had passed away.

Barbara Elliot for the WI - The WI will be looking to restart when the community hall is built. It will be looking for people to take up committee roles.

Footpaths – Cllr A Greason reported that he had been monitoring the footpaths and reporting any issues. He encouraged others to do the same suggesting the use of Fix My Street App.  He also highlighted the National Scheme to register footpaths to ensure they are not lost.  Faversham Footpath group are active although there has been less social media activity during the pandemic. 
068/21	AOB
	There was no other business.
	
	A resident asked if there had been any progress with speed signs.  The Chairman replied that a mixture of measures was being looked at including SpeedWatch.

	A resident asked what happens to the PC reserves and the purpose for which they were held.  The resident also asked whether allotment monies came out of the precept. The Chairman confirmed that general reserves were held for varied potential community expenditure including additional playground work; repair or replacement of safety matting, work on the roundabout, as well as unforeseen expenses. A new climbing frame had been bought partly from reserves.  Allotment reserves were held specifically for allotment-related matters including for example for fencing repairs and renewals, track repairs and hedging. The PC runs the Allotments and is responsible for the lease of Joyce Field but the allotments are run so that no expenditure on allotments needs to be taken either from the precept of general reserves.

The Chairman closed the meeting. The meeting ended at 8.02 pm.


